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Article from Der Standard, “Economy” section, Friday, 18 May 2001

“Lobbies slow down development policy”

European Union seeks to set a good example, however, at the Brussels poverty conference

Standard staff reporter Jörg Wojahn from Brussels

Everything but arms, duty-free and quota-free, can now, as from the beginning of March, be imported into

the European Union by the 49 least developed countries of the world. At the United Nations Conference on

the Least Developed Countries (LDC) meeting in Brussels, EU Trade Commissioner Pascal Lamy was able to

take the podium on Thursday to discuss the issue with an air of confidence: the EU, host to the Conference,

had just made a contribution to help the poorest countries.

Lamy is trying to persuade the United States, Canada and Japan to follow the EU’s example. On Thursday

he was able to announce a small step in the right direction: the four major economic powers had promised to

make it easier in future for LDCs to join the World Trade Organization.

Nevertheless, “The rules of world trade tend at present to favour the industrialized countries”,

Carlos Magariños pointed out. In an interview with Der Standard, the Director-General of the United Nations

Industrial Development Organization, UNIDO, expressed his view that “The next round of world trade

negotiations must aim first and foremost to eliminate the disadvantages for poor countries.” This next round

will be beginning in November in Doha, Qatar.

Magariños welcomed the EU “Everything but arms” import package. As regards the long transitional

periods for sugar, banana and rice, however, he notes: “The lobbies of particular economic sectors often delay

taking committed action in development policy.” However, protectionism towards the poorest countries is often

not even in the rich countries’ own interests. It is only by encouraging industry and trade that the pressure of

immigration from the poor countries can be reduced, according to the UNIDO chief. The fears about

globalization felt by many in industrialized countries should not be used as a pretext for cutting down imports.

Naturally, the developing countries also have to adapt to requirements. “But in order to do so they need

practical help”, Magariños states, pointing to the example of a project in Tanzania, where health inspectors were

trained for the fishing industry and laboratories set up. Five months later 11 enterprises were given

authorization to export into EU countries, 11 compared with none at all in the past.

Caption to photo: “Everything but arms”: UNIDO Director-General Carlos Magariños welcomes the EU

initiative. However, the rules of world trade continue to favour the rich.
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